NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Wednesday June 17, 2015 at the Youth Centre.

Present :      Stephen Hardy, Martin Bates, Jeremy Knott, Sean O'Hara, Judy Rogers, Karen Ripley, Lesley Smith, Sue Prochak, Peter Davies, Nick Greenfield, Emma Watkins, Dale Allen, Sheila B.
1.  Apologies:    Ruth Augarde, Alexander Church, Tamara Strapp.  No contact from Gillian Smith or Graham Browne
2.  Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
3.  Reports from Groups:
(a)  Housing:  We have decided not to do a full Housing Needs survey as we have the one done in 2008 and also figures from the Rother housing waiting list.
Sue talked us through the questions.  

[In this connection Stephen reported that he had spoken to Strutt & Parker for Glyndebourne Estates.  He also had a meeting with Culverwells, who own three-quarters of the access required to enable the site to be developed.  NB Culverwells are about to put in a new application for new storage and workshop.  They want to do a deal with the developers to get some enhancement of the access, i.e. both the two parties involved are saying it is likely to be developed within the period of the Plan.  Therefore we need to give it display space on July 4 although they do not want to be there as they already have permission.  The site will go on the form separately with a note saying that it is already allocated.
Similarly Westridge will not be there on July 4 as they already have permission.  Again we will have to put up a display for them.]
There was lengthy discussion of the housing questions and the format.  It was decided we need to ask Linda Jones about the precise wording of questions.  It needs to be made clear to people that they are not voting for what will happen – the questionnaire is a tool to be used.  Jeremy suggested that people should only be allocated a finite number of ticks, e.g. 5, which they can put where they like in any combination.  This was agreed.  Martin suggested that there should be a short preamble to explain the context – not a separate sheet, but embedded in the question.  This was agreed.

Sean felt we need to make sure people do not have too much choice and insist on them making decisions, e.g. by ranking possibilities.  This was agreed.  
Alternatively we can just ask people to rank the sites and not deal with allocating numbers.  Stephen preferred to reserve judgment on this point as we are in the position of having a number of possible sites which could, in theory, deliver 300 dwellings.  So we have more flexibility than other villages around.
It was agreed to miss out the “number of dwellings” section.
There was lengthy discussion of the list of facilities  people might/might not want, which Sue read out.  Jeremy suggested splitting the list into two groups.  It was agreed to divide the list into essentials and “what would be nice”, and ask people to rank non-essentials 1, 2 and 3. 
Parking question: each new house to have the same number of parking spaces as bedrooms, with a maximum of three.
Phasing:  already dealt with in Core Strategy IM3.  Donna advises it will happen naturally – agreed to take the question out.
We can ask Linda Jones to condense the questions down at the refinement stage.
(b)  Infrastucture:  It became apparent that there is as yet no consensus on the questions.  Sean will send suggestions for questions round to group members.   Sean and Martin will liaise to arrange a group meeting.  Sue asked to be included in the group.
(c)  Environment:  They have agreed 5 themes but have left it to Linda Jones to sort out the format. 
(d)  Leisure:  Xand has reduced it to one question, which will mean more flexibility for others. Stephen asked that theme group leaders should meet to decide where the crossover questions need to be.  
(e)  Economy: Stephen read out the group's questions.  Jeremy pointed out that these are much more individual than the others – the format of questions needs standardising.
(f)  Education:  There will be no questions as not relevant.
4.  Finance:  It was agreed there should be a finance working group consisting of Stephen, Peter, Abigail and Karen.  Grants can be applied for, but this can only be in respect of prospective spending and not spending we have already undertaken.
The proposal from Donna Moles for consultancy work was discussed.  Stephen recapped previous investigations with AiRS and his attempts to find other consultants.  AiRS had wanted £18,000 plus VAT.  Donna's quote is £16,500.   It has not been possible to obtain a third quote in spite of considerable efforts to do so. 
There was discussion of Donna's lack of local knowledge and of whether it was physically possible for her to put in the number of hours quoted for while working full-time but it was agreed we definitely need a professional to produce the Plan.  Stephen will go back and negotiate details of terms with Donna.
5.  Communications: website:  Sheila is happy to do this but because of inexperience it takes a very long time and she could do with some help until she gets more expert.  It is not a case of employing Simon for tuition, more a case of constant reiteration and practice with somebody around to help.  Tamara is more experienced.  The website needs to be more lively and interesting rather than just a rather dusty filing system for reports etc. if it is to be an effective means of communication.  It was thought Ruth might be able to set up a link with the local village facebook page FamilyInfo, which is used constantly and effectively and has nearly 400 members – Sheila will contact Ruth on return from holiday.  Martin offered to come and give a hand and will be in contact after her return.  Sheila asked for more participation from the group in terms of photos, articles etc.
6.  Presentation to the village July 4:  Stephen circulated a rota for people to sign up when available.  Sheila will send him various contact lists of people who have expressed willingness to help.  It was agreed to have a PVC banner for the fence outside  at a cost of about £40 – Sheila will contact Millbrook on her return.  The banner can be used for other events.  Roger Hill has display boards he is happy for us to borrow – Sheila will organise getting them.  Gavin Davies will be asked to do aerial photos for display.
Any Other Business:  the question of whether we should have a diversity monitoring section for the questionnaire was discussed.  No decision was made.
